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From the President  

\  

Compatriots, 

      At our September 20 Chapter meeting 

we had 44 smiley faces; all seemed to be 

glad to be back and see one another again.  

We had a great speaker Compatriot Don 

Green, who talked to us about the key role 

the Oneida Indians played in the American 

Revolution.  There are far too many minority 

groups that also played a key role in the total 

success of the American Revolution, it was 

nice to finally get one group recognized.  

Maybe in the coming months we may be 

lucky enough to hear more about another 

minority group and their contribution to our 

freedoms today. 

 

     

 

 

      We also inducted five (5) New Members 

(James Hall, Rollin Kuch, John Kuch (Son 

of Rollin), Phil LaPlante and Peter Marble 

(grandson of Dwight McEntire).  All their 

smiley faces are shown later in this 

Newsletter.   It was great to see most 

everyone back at their same tables, I do hope 

the rest will return to us in October. 

We did have several ñNo Showsò at our 

September meeting, we know that 

sometimes ñlifeò presents us with ñlast 

minuteò challenges and obstacles that make 

attendance at our meetings impossible.  We 

do hope that you will make all effort to let us 

know of these ñcancelationò so we may plan 

accordingly.  At our new venue (Countryside 

Country Club in January 2024) we will not 

have the same flexibility on attendance 

counts for Chapter meetings, as we currently 

do with the Dunedin Golf Club. 

 

     With that said, here are a few more details 

on our move to the Countryside Country 

Club.  Firstly, the new venue is planned for 

our January 17, 2024, Chapter Meeting.  The 

address for Countryside Country Club is 

3001 Countryside Blvd, Clearwater, FL. 

Countryside Country Club will provide 

FREE valet parking for those who may need 

of some assistance.  There is more than 

ample parking for the rest of us.   

Lunch will take on the same format, same 

date (third Wednesday of each month), same 

meeting time 11:30AM to about 1:30PM, 

with one meal for all plus Countryside will 

be able to accommodate vegetarian and 

gluten free meals as well.  We will have 



maps and pictures of the Countryside facility 

in the coming months. 

     In the next few months, we will have our 

annual elections for New Chapter Officers. 

Anyone wishing to be considered for any 

given position should let me know as soon as 

possible.  This is a great way to serve your 

Chapter. We are always looking for a new 

set of skills to improve our Chapter. 

Mentors are also needed to help with the 

orientation of New Member into our Chapter 

and making them feel a part of an 

organization with a mission to serve the 

Chapter and the community. 

 

     92% of the Members who attended our 

Chapter meeting for September remembered 

to bring their Dues payment and Dues Notice 

with them; thank you all very MUCH!!  The 

new Member data we have collected from 

the Dues Notice sheet has made a significant 

improvement in our Membership 

demographics, and that will enable us reach 

you more effectively in the future.  With that 

said, to date, we have only collected 33% of 

our total Membership Dues. We have just 

sent out a ñsecond noticeò to the remaining 

Members.  The first Dues Notices were sent 

via e-mail only, so the Chapter may have an 

invalid e-mail address for you.  The ñSecond 

Noticeò was sent out via regular US Postal 

mail.  Please fill out all of your current 

addresses, cell phone numbers, etc. and 

return it hopefully with your renewal of SAR 

membership check.   
  

     Just a reminder of the ñserviceò for 

Richard Egbert who passed away 31 August 

at the age of 101.  Richard was also the 

longest living SAR Member of 81 years, he 

joined the SAR in 1943, just before leaving 

for Europe and WWII. 

      His service is at the Eagleôs Landing 

Baptist Church, 7975 River Ridge Blvd, 

New Port Richey.  It would be very nice if 

we could have a few of you attend this 

service, to pay our SAR respects to his 

Family.  I plan to be there, and hope to see 

you all a little before 1:00 PM, this coming 

Saturday, September 30. 

  

     Lastly, your Chapter needs you to 

volunteer to be a ñChapter Mentorò for New 

Members for the coming year of 2024. 

  

     I would like part of our October Chapter 

meeting to be a ñmatchingò of New 

Members with their Chapter Mentor.  

  

     All that is being asked of a Chapter 

Mentor is to sit with the New Member at our 

Chapter Meetings, introduce him to other 

Members of the Chapter, answer any 

questions the New Member may have from 

time to time and find out what the New 

Member is most interested in, why he joined 

the SAR, what was his profession and how 

that skill set could work to better build our 

Chapter in the long term.  Mentorship is all 

about trying to ñkeepò the New Member 

involved and active in our Chapter but first 

we need to get to know each other. 

  

     If we have enough Mentors, you should 

only have 1 or 2 New Members per Mentor. 

  

     Please take a long moment to think about 

this opportunity, the Chapter needs to grow 

and build a better foundation to serve our 

community and New Members are a key part 



of this process!  This is no time to be SHY, 

please volunteer! 

  

Respectfully, 

  

Walter Arnold 
President  

*************************  
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The Clearwater Chapter of the Florida Society 
SAR held its regularly scheduled meeting on 
Wednesday, September 20, 2023, at the 
Dunedin Country Club, beginning at 12:00 p.m., 
President Walter Arnold presided. There were 
forty- five members and guests in attendance. 
 
President Arnold called the meeting to order; 
the Invocation was given by President Arnold; 
he led members in reciting the Pledge to the 
Flag of the United States of America; he led in 
reciting the Pledge to the Sons of the American 
Revolution; and then he led the members in 
sing ñGod Bless Americaò. 
 
President Arnold listed our officers and past 
presidents, members of the DAR and Ladies 
Auxiliary, and guests who were present. 
 
President Arnold then spoke about Richard N. 
Egbert, a member who recently passed at the 
age of 101. Compatriot Egbert joined the SAR 
in 1943, and at the time of his death was the 
longest serving member of the SAR with 81 
continuous years of membership. A service 
celebrating his life will be held on September 
30th at the Eagleôs Landing Baptist Church in 
New Port Richey at 1 PM. 
 
President Arnold advised the membership that 
there are open positions for officers, and he 

encouraged all members to think about 
stepping forward. 
 
There will be a sale in October of Revolutionary 
War uniforms- two uniforms, shirts and hats. 
 
Margaret Harris, head of the Ladies Auxiliary, 
presented the Chapter with a basket donated 
by the Ladies Auxiliary for the raffle at the BOM 
meeting in Orlando.  
 

 
1st VP Tim Shaner and President Walter Arnold with 
raffle basket to be donated at the State meeting  

 
 President Arnold also advised the membership 
that due to renovations at the Dunedin Golf 
Club next year we will be meeting starting in 
January at the Countryside Country Club, 3001 
Countryside Blvd, Clearwater, FL 33761 
 
The meeting was recessed for lunch. 
 
After lunch First Vice President Tim Shaner 
introduced Compatriot and member Dr. Donald 
Green who spoke about the Oneida tribe in the 
northern part of New York. Dr Green explained 
that the Iroquois Confederacy composed of the 
Mohawk, Oneida, Onondaga, Cayuga, and 
Seneca tribes. Later the Tuscarora joined to 
create the Six Nations. The confederacy tribes 
took the side of the English during the 
American Revolution, with the exception of the 
Oneida and the Tuscarora. He explained that 
the Oneida tribe helped us with scouts, and he 
attributed their help with American success at 
Saratoga. 



 
He discussed the tribes living in longhouses, as 
many as a 1000 in one house. He spoke about 
the influence of the Presbyterian theology on 
the Oneida. He spoke about General 
Bourgoyne and how he used the other tribes 
against the Colonists and the resulting feelings 
against the Indians that created, even against 
the Oneida. 
 

 

Dr. Donald Green 

After the war, Governor George Clinton 
extracted treaties with the tribes which caused 
them to lose much of their land. The tribes are 
suing today in New York to get back their lands. 
 
In the questions and answers that followed, 
Margaret Harris confirmed with Dr Green that 
Oneida Silverware is indeed named after the 
tribe. 
 
First Vice President Tim Shaner then presented 
a Certificate of Appreciation to Dr. Green for his 
interesting presentation. 
 

 
1st VP Tim Shaner and Dr Green 

President Arnold then called forward five new 
members for induction- John and Ron Kuch, 
James Hall, Philip LaPlante, and Peter Marble. 

 

 

 

 
L to R Peter Marble, James Hall, Philip LaPlante, and 

John and Ron Kuch.  

 

President Arnold presented Charles Wetherbee 



and Dwight McEntire with a certificate for 

Military Service,  

 

 
L to R Charles Wetherbee, Dwight McEntire, and 

President Arnold 

 

and presented Parks Honeywell with a 

certificate for the Silver Roger Sherman medal, 

and a certificate of Appreciation by the State of 

Florida SAR for his service as Regional Vice 

President. 

 

 
Parks Honeywell and President Arnold 

 

Compatriot Tom Hancher held the 50/50 

drawing. The winner was Freeman Stalions 

who received $35.00, Art Hays won the Ladies 

Auxiliary basket, and Kelly McLean won a 

Dunedin Country Club free dinner. 

 
President Arnold then said if there was no 

further business the meeting would be 

adjourned.  Following the Benediction by 

President Arnold, the meeting was adjourned. 
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